The Honorable Member of Parliament

Ottawa, ON  K1A 0H5

Attention:  The Honorable Member of Parliament

Dear Member of Parliament,

I am a participant in the sport of paintball and have recently been made aware of proposed amendments to the Canadian Firearms Act that if adopted, would severely limit, to the point of elimination, the game of paintball in Canada.

The definition of a firearm is being amended by the following text:

1995, c. 39, s. 139 

(2) Subparagraphs 84(3)(d)(i) and (ii) of the Act are replaced by the following: 
(i) a shot, bullet or other projectile at a muzzle velocity exceeding 152.4 m per second or at a muzzle energy exceeding 5.7 Joules, or
(ii) a shot, bullet or other projectile that is designed or adapted to attain a velocity exceeding 152.4 m per second or an energy exceeding 5.7 Joules. 

By the proposed definition, paintball markers would become firearms because the energy of the paintball would be over the 5.7 Joule limit even though the velocity is well below 152.4 metres per second (mps) or 500 fps.  The velocity of a paintball is restricted to less than 300 feet per second (fps) (see ASTM standard F1777-97) and the maximum mass of a paintball is limited to 3.5 grams or less (see ASTM standard F1979-99).  This combination of mass and velocity produces a projectile with a kinetic energy of 14.6 Joules (E= ½ mv2).

The Standing Committee on Justice and Human Rights should allow the industry to propose a definition of a firearm that would avoid a negative impact on paintball and amend the Criminal Code as required.  The paintball industry in Canada consists of two of the world’s largest paintball manufacturers, approximately 300 fields and stores, 2 goggle manufacturers, and several paintball marker manufacturers with over 1000 employees and combined revenue estimated at $100 million dollars ($7 million dollars in G.S.T.).

Thank you in advance for your prompt assistance in this matter.  Should you have any questions or comments, please feel free to call or write.


Sincerely
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